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6 April 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

In line with the easing of national Safe Management Measures (SMMs), Tampines Primary will be also  

making adjustments to school operations and routines.   

 

As school is overall considered as an indoor venue, we require all students to be mask-on when they enter 

the school.  They will also need to have their working trace together tokens with them. They will remain 

mask-on for all indoor activities and teachers will be on hand to advise the students if they wish to be 

mask-off for outdoor activities such as PE and unstructured play.  

 

From next Monday, 11 April 2022, Tampines Primary will resume morning assembly in the school hall for 

P1 – P5 students.  P6 students will still continue to report to their individual classes.  All staff and students 

can now sing the national anthem and take the pledge with masks on.  Students are advised to bring a 

Mother Tongue story book for silent reading on Wednesdays and an English story book for all other school 

days. 

 

For students who are in school early, before 7:40 a.m., they can go to the canteen to buy and eat their 

breakfasts.  During this time, students can also buy snacks to bring to their classes for their snack breaks.  

Sale of food will stop at 7:40 a.m. until the first recess.  Students are advised to adhere to all canteen 

SMMs including safe distancing and wipe down.  Teachers and prefects will be on duty both in the canteen 

and the hall to ease the students into these routines.  All students will need to be seated in the hall or in 

their classrooms by 7:50 a.m. as otherwise they will be marked as late for school. 

 

Two of the key school celebrations that we can look forward to will be the prefect investiture as well as the 

staff promotion ceremony. 

 

Our students can now enjoy the resumption of face-to-face co-curricular activities, Singapore Youth 

Festival celebrations and the National Primary School Sports Games.  Teachers in-charge of individual 

programmes will be sending out further details to relevant parents via Parents Gateway. 

 

For students who need to eat lunch after school, arrangements will be made for them to either eat their 

lunch in the canteen or to buy/pack their lunch from the canteen and bring it back to their classrooms. 

 

  



 

             

International Friendship Day (IFD) 

 

Tampines Primary will be commemorating 

IFD via zoom on 8 April 2022.  The theme for 

2022 is Singapore in Asia.  The 

celebrations include community café where 

song dedications are played before school 

and a school cheer competition.  The form 

teachers will also be conducting a special 

lesson and thereafter the students will do 

their personal reflections on their learning in 

their student diaries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet-the-Parents 27 May 2022 

 

Tampines Primary will be conducting face-to-face meet-the-parents within the school premises on 27 May 

2022.  We are giving all parents prior notice as we hope to be able to meet with as many parents as 

possible.  A maximum of two parents per student can pre-register for meet-up. 

 

 

Conclusion 

 

As part of our continual collective efforts to keep our school safe and healthy, we would like to remind all 

students and parents to continue to be socially responsible.  If your child feels unwell, he/she should not 

report to school and go to seek medical attention.  Students should test ART negative each day before 

reporting to school if they are on Health Risk Notice (HRN). 

 

On behalf of all staff, I would like to wish all Muslim parents and students, a blessed Ramadan. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Lay See Neufeld  

Principal 

Tampines Primary School 

 

Our CCE Teachers and NE Ambassadors 


